

## SELECTMEN'S MEETING MINUTES

February 09, 2021

<u>ATTENDANCE:</u> Selectman Brian Robischeau, Selectman Rick Surette, Selectman Rich Zacher (absent), Laurie Champy, Ed Comeau

- Treasurer: Selectman Robischeau reported on behalf of Marilou that the DRA reports have been submitted.
- Administrative Assistant: Laurie Champy stated the Annual Report will be submitted to the printer tomorrow.

Town voting will take place on Tuesday, March 9, from 1-6pm, in the Town House Building, and Town Meeting will take place on Saturday, March 20, at 2pm, in the Paul School Gymnasium in Wakefield. Laurie will place Public Notice containing this information in the next two editions of the Granite State News as well as posting on the website and the kiosk.

- **Planning Board**: Selectman Surette stated the Board met last night and are scheduled to meet again on March 8.
- **Zoning Board of Adjustment:** The Board has a site visit scheduled for Wednesday, February 16, and a Hearing scheduled for Friday, February 18, at 6pm, at the Town Office Building.
- Old Business: Selectman Robischeau reported the plasterer is available to continue working in the Town House on the restoration project. He will begin work following completion of voting in March. Selectman Surette will notify the Farmer's Market that the Town House will not be available for use during construction.

Selectman Surette reported he will contact the construction company to set up a meeting for review of the bridge project on Moose Mountain Road.

- Road Agent: Counsel was consulted in response to a recent concern expressed about the potential for well water being negatively impacted from salting the roads. A citizen requested that the Town not salt near his property. Selectman Robischeau stated that after speaking with counsel, the Town will continue with the same practice previously used when applying salt to the roads due to liability if care is not taken to the roads equally. The Road Agent reported only one truckload of salt is used to treat the entire Town. The purpose of utilizing the salt is to create a brine to aid in preventing snow from sticking to the road.
- Mail/Bills: Selectman Robischeau read the bills on to the record.

MOTION: Selectman Surette motioned to approve the bills as read. Selectman Robischeau seconded, all in favor, motion carries.

A Memo of Deficiency was received from the State of NH Water Division Dam Bureau. The memo indicated that Jones Pond Dam is reported as 'Satisfactory', and Jones Pond Dike is reported as 'Poor'. The Selectmen may need further guidance from either the State or from counsel on what the Town's obligations are. No decisions made.

Meeting adjourned at 6:45pm.

The next regular Selectmen's meeting is scheduled for February 23, 2021, at 6:30pm, in the Town Office Building.

Respectfully submitted,

Laurie M. Champy Administrative Assistant